
 
Construction and Desludging at Wastewater Treatment Plant in Aylesford 

 
 
June 20, 2025 
 
There will be an increase in truck traffic travelling to and from the Wastewater Treatment Plant 
in Aylesford for the next three weeks.  
 
Municipal staff are working with GFL Environmental to complete important preventative 
maintenance work at the Maple Avenue treatment facility. The scope of this work will include 
the construction of an access road and dewatering pad and dredging and dewatering sludge from 
both treatment lagoons.  
 
Due to the nature of this work, it is possible there will be a temporary increase in odour or noise 
near the construction and desludging sites. The sludge removal operations are scheduled to occur 
during the day from Monday to Saturday.  
 
Preventative sludge removal helps keep the Wastewater Treatment Plant working – and smelling 
– properly. The Municipality of the County of Kings appreciates the community’s patience and 
understanding while this important maintenance work is underway. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Contact: 
 
Martin Kehoe 
Environmental Services Manager  
mkehoe@countyofkings.ca 
902-690-6125 
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